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November 1,2016

The Honorable Paul Thurmond, Member
South Carolina Senate, District No. 41

P.O. Box 142

Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Senator Thurmond,

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter dated September 12, 2016 to the Opinions
section regarding the implementation date contained in an ordinance for a change in the form of
government for the Town of Summerville should such an action be approved by a favorable majority vote
of the qualified electors in the election. In a letter attached to your opinion request, Wiley Johnson,
Mayor for the Town of Summerville, described the circumstances relevant to the ordinance as follows:

On July 25, 2016, over 6,000 Summerville voters, representing more than 15 percent of
the electorate, submitted a petition for a referendum to the Town of Summerville and the
Dorchester County Election Commission to include on the ballot this question: "Should
the municipality of Summerville change its form of government from 'council' to
'mayor-council'?"

On August 10, 2016, the Dorchester County Board of Elections and Registration reported
that valid signatures of more than 15 percent of the electorate had been certified on the
petition.

On August 11, 2016, four members of the seven-member Town Council voted to pass the
first reading of an ordinance intended to implement the change of government, should the
referendum pass. The ordinance provides: (1) The question posed by the referendum shall
appear on the November 8, 2016 ballot; and (2) If a majority of the votes cast are in favor
of the change, the change shall take effect on the S"' day of January 2020. The effective
date of the change, coinciding with the end of my four-year term, was said to be based on
your prior opinions, which were overruled in [an opinion] dated June 11, 2012...

As stated in Mayor Johnson's letter, the question presented by this opinion request is "whether an
ordinance setting an implementation date for a change in the form of the Town's government almost four
years hence is consistent with the Constitution and general law of this State, and whether such an
implementation date thwarts the will of the electors."
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